Vancel S. Fossinger, P.E.

Wilson & Company, Inc.

4900 Lang Ave. NE

Albuquerque, NM 87109

Re:
Lincoln Complex, Drainage Master Plan, Engineer’s Stamp 
Dated 10-11-2011 (K15/D47)

Dear Mr. Fossinger,
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 11-13-11, the above referenced report cannot be approved until the following comments are addressed:

· Please use the precipitation data from Zone 2, Table A.2 for the runoff calculations.

· It appears that Pond 3 will encroach into the proposed building.

· There are existing buildings where Pond 1 and 2 are proposed.  Are these buildings being removed?

· Show existing easements on the plan.

· Include on Tables 1 and 3 that the flows are based on the 100-yr/6-hr storm and volumes are based on the 100-yr/24-hr storm.
· Double check the numbers from the Tables against the AHYMO results.
· AHYMO input file shows that the site is within Zone 1, and it should be Zone 2.

· Approval from AMAFCA will be required for the proposed changes.

· New Mexico Department of Transportation approval will be required for any changes to the existing discharges to the NMDOT right-of-way as well as any construction work within the NMDOT right-of-way.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3695.






Sincerely,






Shahab Biazar, P.E.






Senior Engineer, Planning Dept.
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